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Greetings,        September 2013 

It’s been another quiet month. The children are on school break for a week at the end of this 
month. There are no big plans for this break. Mainly we will be getting various vehicles in for 
service, that we can’t get done during the school week. We also have a group from 
Johannesburg who have come to use our camping facility. 

The Hayes family continue to settle in. They’ve bought a car and even modified their two 
bedroom apartment into a three bedroom. They’ve been busy.  We are only three weeks away 
from our departure date We are busy getting ready for the Hayes to take over the Fold while we 
are gone. Our next newsletter will be from the states. Our Sundays are all booked while we are 
in the states, and we’ll be contacting individuals when we get home to set up personal visits. For 
our Tulsa supporters, we are having a fund raiser at El Chico’s Mexican restaurant at 101st and 
Elm in Broken Arrow. It will be on 28 October from 5-10pm. Let the hostess know you are there 
to support Prince Ministry. 

We managed to get everyone in one place for our family photo, so we can make prayer cards 
for our upcoming furlough. It’s impossible to get this many people to all smile at the same time. 

 



 

 

We had two birthdays this month, Teyani turned 6 and mama Kedibone celebrated her birthday. 
Here is a picture of all three of our mamas. Fatima, Kedibone and Suzan. 

 

Prayer requests:   God’s guidance as we settle in with the Hayes family and divide up 
responsibilities. The Hayes being successful in getting their South African driver’s licenses. 
Good progress for us as we get ready for furlough. Teyani’s eye lesion. Short and long term 
volunteers.  Possible health issue for Micky 
 
Praises:  Hayes family is making good progress as they settle in.  Local interests in The Fold 
continue to increase.  

  

God bless,   
Paul and Micky Prince 


